Greenville Beautification Committee
Meeting: Tuesday, March, 19, 2019

Attendees: Adam Mueller, Chris Johnson, Cookie Shahmehri, Jim Lambert, Maggie Bickford,
Rick Miller, Jason Seymour, Kat Seymour, Darryl Markaverich, Marion Munsch

6:33.5 Meeting called to order.

Secretary’s report accepted

Treasurer’s report amended. Committee = $2043.58. Town = $2500. Jason will meet
with Deb to go over our finances.

Election results: Chair — Cookie Shahmehri, Secretary - Rick Miller, Treasurer — Jason
Seymour
T-shirts. Maggie stated we have 26 left to sell on 7/3. There was discussion on whether
to buy a few more in the most popular sold out sizes. We decided not to.

Greenville Park. At our April meeting, weather permitting, we will take a walk over to the
park to see what we might want to do. We will need to present our plan to the BOS. We
would like to start in June. After the meeting, Tara once again verified that Map 5-lot 28
and 30 are both town property They are on either side of the house by the pond. 5-30
seems to encompass all of the “fishing” area. 5-28 runs to the NI line.

Beds. Attached is alist prepared by Rick that identifies the plots and
responsibilities for each. We will set a date at the next meeting to clean the beds
and spread lime on them. Someone needs to get the lime and we need to spread
after cleaning beds. After the meeting, Maggie spoke with Mason Brook and they will
again take on responsibility for the bridge boxes. We need to give them a couple days
notice when we will want the mulch. Rick may have missed some plots and responsible
persons. Do the police boxes need to be replaced? We will decide at the April
meeting how much money each plot should receive.

Banner. We decided that we wanted the larger banners. The upper holders will need to
be raise. Rick will check with Tom about that. There was discussion on whether to get
businesses involved, with a “no” answer. We also discussed the design, whether to buy
a spring or “universal” one, like “Welcome to Greenville”. No decision. Who will order
these? It needs to be done NOW. Kat and Jason will look into this project.

Tree removal. As soon as things thaw, Rick will get some help to remove the tree.

Bulb planting. We need to get any bulbs in by May 1%t. Maggie has maybe 150, but we
will need more, if we want to put 75 in each barrel. Who will purchase?

Cobblestones. We need to finish off around the library lawn and the 1872 stone display.

Darryl and Jim will both find out what the cost would be.

Mother’s Day Flower Sale. We decided against this. No time.

Cigarette disposals. We need Liz to fill us in again on this.

Beautification Website. This is in bad shape and needs to be updated. Who can do
this?

Strawberry/ice cream social. We need to do this in mid-June, but where? We could
also have a silent auction with items donated by businesses. This would be one of our
fundraisers, but who will organize and run it?

Library lawn. Do we need to put up “Keep Off”’ signs and/or rope off?

Rick Miller, 4/1/20



